
Dec 8, 2016

TO:  OMB (OIRA)

FROM:  DOC/BIS

SUBJECT:  Non-Substantive Change to 0694-0093.

BIS requests approval to add the Hong Kong Rule 0694AH11 to our 0694-0093 PRA collection 
entitled, "Import, End-User, and Delivery Verification Certificates."  

This rule would be a non-substantive change to collection 0694-0093.  This change merely fits 
under the umbrella of this collection and would not change its requirements.  It is estimated that 
this action may affect up to 12,000 export or re-export transactions annually but any increase in 
the burden hours for this collection will be minimal because the exporters and re-exporters will 
merely need to obtain a copy of an existing document, they will not need to create a new 
document.  

This rule requires persons intending to export or reexport to Hong Kong any item subject to the 
Export Administration Regulations (EAR) and controlled on the Commerce Control List (CCL) 
for national security (NS), missile technology (MT), nuclear nonproliferation (NP column 1) 
and/or chemical and biological weapons (CB), reasons to obtain, prior to export or reexport, a 
copy of a Hong Kong import license or a written statement from the Hong Kong government that
such a license is not required.   

This rule also requires persons intending to reexport from Hong Kong any item subject to the 
EAR and controlled for NS, MT, NP column1 and/or CB reasons to obtain a Hong Kong export 
license or a copy of a statement from the Hong Kong government that such a license is not 
required. 

BIS is taking this action to foster compliance with the Hong Kong Export and Import (Strategic 
Commodities) Regulations.  Because Hong Kong the items for which Hong Kong requires a 
license and the items controlled under the EAR for the reasons noted above are on the same 
multilateral regime control lists, BIS expects that increased compliance with the Hong Kong 
regulations will enhance the effectiveness of the EAR.  

POC for this rule is Mr. William Arvin at 202-482-3856 or William.arvin@bis.doc.gov.

v/r,

Mark Crace
BIS PRA Liaison
Mark.crace@bis.doc.gov
202-482-8093
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